
 

 

 
 
February 17, 2022 
 
Lisa Helmuth  
Water Resources Management Specialist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
PO Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707 
 
Subject: 2030 Fox West Sewer Service Area Amendment 
 

             Track No. 170 
Dear Ms. Helmuth:  
 
Please find enclosed a copy of a sewer service area amendment request for the 2030 Fox Cities 
SSA Plan which would add two acres of land to accommodate 1,320 linear feet of 8” PVC sewer 
as part of a road construction project. This amendment was submitted under Policy I, F (mapping 
error) by the Village of Greenville. The mapping error policy allows for sewer service area 
amendments to be created for easements dedicated for transporting sewers that will not serve any 
new development.  
           
This transporting sewer line connects two existing areas within the Fox West (formerly Grand 
Chute-Menasha West) SSA, and does not include any environmentally sensitive areas (ESAs). 
East Central respectfully requests an expedited review of this amendment from the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources (WDNR). According to the adopted Fox Cities SSA 
Amendment process, sewer service area amendment requests for easements can be submitted 
directly to the WDNR for review and certification without the need for East Central’s Community 
Facilities Committee review.   
 
Attached is the amendment request from the Village of Greenville and the amendment request 
location map (Map 1 and Map 2). This information will also be uploaded to SWIMS.  
 
 If you require any additional information or have any questions, please contact me at 
wpaustian@ecwrpc.org or at 920-886-6832. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Wilhelmina Paustian  
Senior Planner 
 
 
cc: Kevin Englebert, ECWRPC  
 Justin Keen, P.E., Cedar Corporation 
 Brian Rickert, P.E., Village of Greenville 
 Tim Asplund, WDNR 
 Andrew Hudak, WDNR 
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